
 

City Council 

Agenda Memo 

 

 
           City Council 

TO:  Robert Hanna, City Manager     Meeting Date: 07-23-15 

 
FROM: Stan Standridge, Chief of Police 

 

SUBJECT: Presentation regarding Firearms Transfers by Police Department 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 

 
In the course of investigations, the Police Department routinely seizes firearms.  Many of those firearms are 
maintained until all criminal offenses have been prosecuted and a magistrate provides a written disposition.  Those 
dispositions are not descriptive as to what the Department should ultimately do with the firearms, so a memorandum 
was drafted by Police Administration and approved by then City Manager Larry Gilley in May 2013.  In June 2015 
the memorandum was shared with City Manager Robert Hanna and approved as to content.  The memorandum is 
included for Council’s review. 
 
At issue is the monetary value of firearms that will trigger a sale or transfer to a Federal Firearms Licensed dealer 
(FFL), as opposed to destroying the firearms.  Currently a value of $500 was chosen, unless other factors support 
retention or sale or transfer.  Other factors include a law enforcement need, such as the issuance of the weapon to an 
officer for duty-carry; custom-built firearms; commercially desirable firearms, etc.  The policy gives staff some 
discretion as to retention or selling, but it is not written in a manner as to profit from lesser-value handguns or rifles 
that are commonly used during the commission of crimes.   
 
Council’s consideration of staff’s memorandum is sought during this presentation.     
 

FUNDING/FISCAL IMPACT 

 
Sales or transfers of firearms only occur once or twice per year.  If the practice is discontinued completely, the 
funding impact would be approximately $20,000. 
 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 
Staff recommends the memorandum as approved by the City Manager remain in place.  
 

ATTACHMENTS 

 
Memorandums 
 
 

Prepared by: 
 
Name___Stan Standridge_________ 
 
Title____Chief of Police ________ 

 

 

 

 

Item No._________ 

Disposition by City Council 
 Approved       Ord/Res# 
 Denied            ___________ 
 Other 

__________________ 
              City Secretary 
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  MEMO 
To: Police Administration 
DATE/INITIALS:  APPROVED_______________ DISAPPROVED______________  

To:  Donna Littlefield, Manager of Records, Property and Evidence 
DATE/INITIALS:  APPROVED_______________ DISAPPROVED______________ 

 

From:    

Date:    

Re:   Transfer of Property    
Detailed reason for use of property:  
 
 

Division to transfer property to has identified a need for: 

 

I understand that when the property is no longer needed by this office it must be returned to the Property 
and Evidence Section for proper disposal. 

PROPERTY RELEASED FOR DEPARTMENTAL USE IS SUBJECT TO AUDIT BY THE CITY 
INTERNAL AUDITORS. 

Abilene Police Dept. 
450 Pecan St. 
Abilene, TX 79602 
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